                                     

Investment and Growth Team



Regeneration and Housing


Planning Application Comments

Planning Application Number: 17/02167/F
Site Name:  The Old Malthouse, Banbury 
Planning Officer: James Kirkham 
Date of Comments: 1/11/2017 
Comments by: Fiona Brown
This site will create 25 residential units which under policy BSC3 of the Cherwell Local Plan will carry a contribution of 7.5 affordable units. We would usually round this up but due to the nature and design proposed in this case we would be seeking a commuted sum payment in lieu of on site provision. A commuted sum would be calculated as the residual value with 100% market housing minus residual value with the affordable housing requirement based on current policy. 

The applicant has stated that provision of affordable housing is not viable. This will need to be demonstrated by submitting a financial viability assessment.

The Council’s approach to viability is as follows:

If an applicant/developer considers that the requirements of the affordable housing policy cannot be met on a particular site then any such representation must be justified and evidenced in an open book viability assessment based on residual values. These should be provided as part of the pre-application discussions. 

The open book approach will allow any reduced or amended affordable housing contribution to be assessed and agreed prior to a formal planning application. The council may need to seek an opinion from an independent viability expert and in this case it is expected the costs of this is met by the applicant. 

If it is agreed that the requirements of the Council’s affordable housing policy is unviable then the Council’s Planning and Housing Officers will work with the applicant/developer until overall delivery is considered viable. The council will generally work through a cascade of options to ensure viability. 

· The provision of grant. 

· An amended mix of tenures to deliver the full quota of affordable housing on site 

· A reduction in the number of affordable homes to be provided on site 

Only once all options have been worked through will the Council consider that the requirement for affordable housing can be abandoned. We will not accept any reduction in housing unless there is clear justifiable and independently verified evidence that the development site is not viable. 

Therefore the applicants should submit an appraisal on this basis for review. 

 In terms of the precise requirement for affordable housing this would be for 5 one bed units for affordable rent and 2.5 one bed units for shared ownership as a commuted sum payment. 

